
  BOARD OF TRUSTEES WORK SESSION 

11004 Carpenter Street, Mokena, Illinois 60448 

Tuesday, September 5, 2017 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

Mayor Fleischer called the Board of Trustees Work Session to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

The following Trustees were present: 

 

John Mazzorana  

  Debbie Engler  

  George Metanias  

  Jim Richmond 

   

Absent:  Joseph Budzyn 

 

Also present were the following: Village Clerk Jillian Hersted; Village Administrator John 

Tomasoski; Assistant Village Administrator Kirk Zoellner; Community/Economic 

Development Director Alan Zordan; Police Chief Stave Vaccaro; ESDA Coordinator Greg 

McElyea; Staff Engineer Dan Peloquin and Village Attorney Carl Buck. 

  

Crash Champion Special Use 

Community/Economic Development Director Alan Zordan presented this agenda item. 

 

Trustee Joseph Siwinski arrived at 6:18 p.m. 
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Discussion:   The consensus of the Board was favorable to the redevelopment proposal 

including the requested variations related to masonry materials, setbacks along 
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Schoolhouse  Road and landscaping. The Board directed the petition to the Planning 

Commission for a formal public hearing.  

 

Neighboring business owner, Joe Bunch, asked that he be left enough room to park 

vehicles  for his business. Applicant Matt Ebert, suggested that he would draw up a 

dimensioned plan for Mr. Bunch to illustrate how his employee parking could be 

managed. 

 

The Oaks Townhome Development  

Community/Economic Development Director Alan Zordan presented this agenda item. 
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Discussion:   The consensus of the Board was that the density of the project was now 

acceptable and that the project could move forward through the Village’s development 

reivew process. The Board did ask that additional landscaping be added where needed 

along the south property line and that stone “rip-rap” be used around the stormwater 

retention pond. 

 

Residents of The Oaks neighborhood, Tim Erdan and Chad Arsich, spoke on behalf of 

The Oaks neighborhood. They agreed that residential townhomes was the appropriate land 

use for this site and requested additional landscaping along their common property line 

and that the storm water be managed to keep water from their neighborhood. 

 

Staff Reports: 

Village Administrator John Tomasoski, discussed the relief efforts that are currently being 

organized for Hurricane Harvey and the need for bottled water.  

 

Assistant Village Administrator Kirk Zoellner, Chief Steve Vaccaro and Greg McElyea 

explained the proposed changes to the Halloween Hollow event sponsored by the Park 

District for this year. 

 

There being no further business to bring before the Mayor and Board of Trustees, Mayor 

Fleischer adjourned the work session at 7:43 p.m.   


